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Haitian F-1 students experiencing severe economic hardship from the
January 12, 2010, earthquake in Haiti eligible for employment

authorization

Additional information is available on the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services website.
A fact sheet is also available by clicking here (http://www.ice.gov/pi/news/factsheets/haiti-f1-
students.htm) .

WASHINGTON, DC - U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement has announced special relief for certain
F-1 Haitian students who have suffered severe economic hardship as result of the January 12, 2010
earthquake in Haiti. This relief applies only to students who were lawfully present in the United States in F-1
status on January 12, 2010, and enrolled in an institution that is certified by U. S. Immigration and Customs
Enforcement's (ICE) Student and Exchange Visitor Program.

The suspension of certain regulatory requirements, by notice in the Federal Register, allows eligible Haitian
F-1 students to obtain employment authorization, work an increased number of hours during the school term,
and, if necessary, reduce their course load while continuing to maintain their F-1 student status. F-1 students
granted employment authorization by means of this notice will be deemed to be engaged in a full course of
study if they meet the minimum course load requirements specified in the notice.

"We want to ensure that students from Haiti, who were here at the time of January's tragic events, are able to
concentrate on their studies without the worry of financial burdens created by the devastation of the
earthquake," said Louis Farrell, director for the Student and Exchange Visitor Program. "These students have
the full support of SEVP and designated school officials for assistance."

ICE manages the Student and Exchange Visitor Program, and the Student and Exchange Visitor Information
System, which automated the process for collecting, maintaining, and managing information about
international foreign students, exchange visitors and their dependents during their stay in the United States.
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To learn more about the Student and Exchange Visitor Program, visit the website of U.S. Immigration and
Customs Enforcement (http://www.ice.gov/sevis/ (http://www.ice.gov/sevis/) ).

-- ICE --

U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement
(ICE) is the largest investigative arm of the
Department of Homeland Security. 

ICE is a 21st century law enforcement agency
with broad responsibilities for a number of key
homeland security priorities. For more
information, visit www.ICE.gov. To report
suspicious activity, call 1-866-347-2423.
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